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                                                     Thank You! 
  
  We'd like to give a huge "thank you" to each and every one of you for the 
beautiful clock award  given to us at the convention. We've been members of 
CNYCC since the mid 70's and developed priceless friendships over the 
years and treasure each of them. Your thoughtfulness will always be remem-
bered fondly. We're looking forward to lots of new events and activities and 
to our club growing each year.  Again, we thank you for your kindness!   
Tim and Rita  
 

      Corvair people everywhere, The 2009 CNYCC Recall is now history..
Once again we had a GREAT car event. The 4 day event was full of ac-
tivities. Friday’s road trip included the Herkimer diamond mine facilities, 
A tour thru the FX MATT Brewery in Utica, and the taste of Syracuse 2 
day event. Two Penn. entrants were introduced to dinner in an ornate can-
opy bed.  If you want the story on that one you will just have to attend 
next year. The new venue was more than a step above our previous host 
hotel. The moving events and show were held right across the rd. from the 
hotel so you could walk back and forth. There was as always more than 
enough food in the hospitality suite during the event.  Trophies were given 
out this year (a change from plaques). A newcomer to this year’s events 
went home with the best in show trophy. Three couples attended the com-
plete show without their cars that were presently in the shop. Tells me we 
must be doing something right even in a tight economy. My THANKS go 
out to all our club members who put in many hours to make this show 
happen. Also the out of towners who pitched in when needed. That’s 
about all I have for now except I am glad to be president of this club!------
NICK.LOMBARDO  
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     As you may have heard, Sher and I have "inherited"  the editorship of the Fan.  Tim and Rita were here on the 10th for 
"passing of the mouse".  We got an intensive tutorial in the art of making a Fan.  We will probably make mistakes, but will 
Please be patient.  Or you can volunteer to do the Fan.  We'll do the best we can. 
     Another Recall is in the books.  If you missed it, you missed a great time.  The hotel and its staff were superb.  The 
weather was great, and the Fastrac parking lot across the street was excellent for the Concours and Autocross.  All of 
our out of town guests had a great time. We filled them up with pizza and salad at the Welcome Party on Thursday night.  
On Friday, many departed on the tour to the Herkimer Diamond Mine.  Several of the group stopped on the way back at 
the F.X. Matt brewery in Utica, where they were able to "sample" some history. Ask them about it when you see them.  
Bud and Elaine Kaiser really enjoyed the hot tub at the hotel.  Mark and Lisa Guy and Sierra had to head back to Canada 
before the banquet, but Mark had the foresight to leave his tickets for the raffle of the steering wheel table (donated by 
Lew Halstead)  with Todd Brown.  Good move- Mark's name was drawn as the raffle winner.  Todd is going to Canada in 
a few weeks, so he agreed to deliver it.  Jenifer Mallon also was quite successful.  Her name was drawn as the raffle 
winner of the afghan (donated by Gert Stone), and she received the centerpiece from her table.  The 50/50 raffle was 
won by Gloria Fear, our intrepid Hospitality Suite chairperson.  Tim and Rita Colson were honored with an inscribed clock 
for their many years of work for the CNYCC, and Ron Fausak and Dick Gaffney were honored for their years of 
"Corvairism" with an award in memory of Nick Ebersold donated and presented by Paul and Sharon McCreery.  Paul 
came without one of his usual "slightly modified" Corvairs, but he was driving a SAAB SUV with a "factory-installed" GM 
drivetrain. He also made a good showing driving Elvira in the Autocross, along with "young-uns" Chris and Jonathan and 
friend Cameron, who had the Fast Time of the Day in the Autocross. Also, Dick received the "Gearhead" award from 
CNYCC for his extensive knowledge of Corvairs and of many other makes of cars (Essex, Hudson, etc.) that are also 
"orphans". 
     We had 18 cars for the Concours and Car Display.  We had a lot of early convertibles, but the other classes were 
smaller, so that I took a 2nd place trophy with my yellow  64 Monza. Ron Fausak took a First with his silver 62 Spyder in 
the same class.  Phil Domser had a lock on the FC class, since Tim had been too busy on other people's cars to finish 
his Rampy.  A Recall without Tim with a Corvair is a very rare sight.  Jerry Moyer from Pennsylvania took first place in 
Early Open, as well as Best of Show, with his outstanding black 64 Monza convertible. Bud Kaiser scored a First in Late 
Closed with his red  65 Corsa,  while Bill Meyer brought his black 65 Monza Turbo convertible to take a First in Late 
Open.  Gloria Fear won a First in Modified Open with her beautiful blue 64 Monza convertible, while Barb Reed took 
Second in the class with her 62 TOPLESS (was a coupe originally).  Congratulations to all who received some memento 
of RECALL 2009. We hope to see all of you and many others next year at RECALL 2010. 
 
                                                            CONCOURS RESULTS 
 
Early Open                                               Early Closed                                                          
 
1st   Jerry Moyer        64 Monza                1st  Ron Fausak               62 Spyder                    
2nd  Kevin Fear          63 Monza                 2nd  Len Smith                64 Monza                    
3rd   Jane Lombardo   64 Spyder 
 
 
Late Open                                                 Late Closed                                                                                  
 
1st  Bill Meyer       65 Corsa                       1st   Bud Kaiser      65 Corsa                        
2nd  Todd Brown    66 Monza                      2nd  Dave Robinson    66 Monza     
                                                                 3rd   Shirley Menzies  Sport sedan 
 
 
Modified Open                                           Forward Control 
 
1st  Gloria Fear         64 Monza                  1st   Phil Domser        Beatrice 
2nd Barb Reed          62 Monza                                          
 
 
Best of Show   Jerry Moyer                Peoples' Choice      Beatrice 
 
 

Len’s notes on the RECALL 
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                    Best of Show    Jerry Moyer                                          Peoples’ Choice      Beatrice 
 
 
                   Valve Cover Race        1st    Len Smith                 2nd     Elaine Kaiser                  3rd      Bud Kaiser 

Len’s notes cont’d 
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Some interesting Pictures 
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RITA’S ACTIVITY PAGE 

Hi everyone! 
  
    Business meetings are at Barbagallo’s 6344 E Molloy Rd, E. Syracuse on the first Thursday of each month. The meeting will start at 
7:00 but they’ll have a waitress available for us from 5:30 so we can enjoy dinner before. We will have our own room and they will 
give separate checks. 
  
  
July 2nd 
  Business meeting at Barbagallo’s  
  
July 13th thru 17th 
  CORSA National convention. Jacksonville Fla. 
  
July 17,18,19 
  Syracuse Nationals, State Fair grounds 
  
Aug 5th 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
  
Aug 8th 
August event will be a picnic at Sherry and Len’s home. 
More details will follow. 
  
Sept 3rd 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
  
Sept 13th?  
  Wampsville Car show 
  
Sept 20th? 
  Jordan  Fall festival car show. Jordan’s information is not updated yet. I will keep watching and update you as I find out info. 
  
Oct 1st 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
  
Oct 10th 
  Saturday---   Fall tour 
  
Nov 5th 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
  
Nov 15th 
  Thanksgiving dinner, Plainville Farms restaurant 
  
December--- no meeting or event--  Happy Holidays! 
   
   
If you have any ideas please let me know. Everything is always subject to change.  We now will have tech sessions every other month. 
If there’s a particular subject that would be of interest to you  please let Tim or me know so we can try to run with it. This takes AD-
VANCE planning so PLEASE  try to let us know early enough.  
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                                  MEETING MINUTES 
       
 
          Hi folks.  Since there was no meeting in the month of 
June, there are no minutes to put in the FAN but we did have a 
heck of a time last month!  The RECALL seemed to be a great 
success and everyone I heard say anything, enjoyed themselves.  
We had visitors from Canada, Pennsylvania and North Carolina.   
We had approximately 38 people at the banquet and more run-
ning in and out all weekend.  Some couldn’t stay because of 
work or other commitments but they enjoyed themselves while 
they were here.  Everyone did a great job of getting things done, 
as usual.  We really have a great club.  Now if only we could get 
some younger blood in here to keep the tradition going. 
          As you know, this is the first FAN that Lenny and I are 
doing so please be easy on us.  If there is anything you would 
like to see changed, added or subtracted, please let us know and 
we will try to do our best. 
          We all owe Tim and Rita a big  “Thank You” for taking 
on this monumental task for sooo long!  I’m already over-
whelmed and they did it for years.  Thanks, guys.   
          If you have any article you would like to donate to the 
FAN, just send them to our e-mail address and we will try to 
have room for whatever you want. 
          Thanks for now 
 
                                                               Sherry and Lenny Smith 

                             Kitchen Corner 
                               By Rita 
       BBQ Pork on Buns 
2 lb pork boneless pork loin 
1 onion, chopped 
¾ c cola beverage 
¾ c BBQ sauce 
8 sandwich buns 
   Combine the first 4 ingredients in a 4 
 qt slow cooker. Cook on high 5-6 hrs, 
 until very tender. Drain and slice or  
shred the pork; serve on buns with 
additional sauce. 
  
    Cinnamon Peaches with Crunch Topping 
6 c fresh or slightly thawed peaches 
3 Tbl lemon juice 
¾ c sugar 
3 Tbl cornstarch 
1 ½ tsp cinnamon                                                                                                                                
¼ tsp nutmeg 
¼ tsp lemon zest 
Topping; 
½ c flour 
3 Tbl brown sugar 
½ tsp cinnamon  
2 Tbl butter 
½ c chopped walnuts 
   Combine all but the topping ingredients 
And put in a baking dish. Mix topping  
Ingredients and sprinkle over peaches.  
Bake at 350° for 40 - 45 mins. 
    Blueberry Buckle 
1 ½ c sugar 
½ c shortening 
2 eggs 
4 c flour 
3 tsp baking powder 
1 tsp salt 
1 c milk 
4 c blueberries 
   Cream the sugar and shortening. Add  
eggs one at a time. Mix flour, baking  
powder and salt and add alternately  
with milk. Fold in blueberries; pour 
in 9 x 13 pan. 
Topping; 
  ½ c sugar 
½ c flour 
½ tsp cinnamon 
¼ c soft butter 
   Mix and sprinkle over top. Bake at 
350° for 40 - 45 mins.  
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND 
SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE RECALL.   
 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 

DAVE IS SETUP TO TOW JUST ABOUT ANYTHING!! 
                           this  is just one of his fleet 



                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
              Check our website at   :http://www.cnycorvair.com/ 
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. 
PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COMMENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
  
                      Len Smith 
                      3881 Clockville Road 
                      Canastota, NY 13032 

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 
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